
HCS SCS SB 767, 653, 754, 705, 441, 528, 831, 833 & 847 --
HIGHWAY DESIGNATIONS AND SPECIAL LICENCE PLATES

SPONSOR:  Goodman (Sater)

COMMITTEE ACTION:  Voted "do pass" by the Committee on
Transportation by a vote of 10 to 1.

This substitute designates centennial businesses and highways and
changes the laws regarding special licence plates and
contributions to the Breast Cancer Awareness Trust Fund.

CENTENNIAL BUSINESSES

The Department of Transportation must designate:

(1)  1078 South Jefferson Street in Lebanon recognizing
Independent Stave Company as a centennial business; and 

(2)  111 West Broadway in Bolivar recognizing Douglas, Haun and
Heidemann, P.C. as a centennial business.

The costs associated with the erection and maintenance of the
recognitions must be paid by private donations.

HIGHWAY DESIGNATIONS

The substitute makes the following designations:

(1)  Sgt. Issac B. Jackson Memorial Highway in Clinton County;

(2)  LCPL Patrick W. Schimmel Memorial Highway in Lincoln County;

(3)  Spc. James Burnett, Jr. Memorial Highway in Stoddard County;

(4)  Stan “The Man” Musial Mississippi River Expressway Bridge
carrying Interstate 70 over the Mississippi River;

(5)  Sergeant Joe C. Specker Memorial Highway in Lafayette
County;

(6)  Missouri Fox Trotting Highway between the cities of Ava and
Mansfield;

(7)  Bob Watts Memorial Bicycle & Pedestrian Bridge on the Heart
of America Bridge;

(8)  Chief of Police Jerry E. Hicks Memorial Highway in St.
Francois County;



(9)  Matthew J. England Memorial Highway in Ozark County;

(10)  Corporal Frank Buckles Memorial Highway in Harrison and
Gentry counties;

(11)  Staff Sergeant Norman J. Inman Memorial Highway in Iron
County;

(12)  Trooper Darrell B. Roegner Memorial Highway in St. Charles
County;

(13)  Trooper Fred F. Guthrie Jr. Memorial Highway in Platte
County;

(14)  Christopher S. “Kit” Bond Highway in Audrain County;

(15)  AMVETS Memorial Highway in Callaway County;

(16)  Purple Heart Trail on the portions of Interstate 70 and
Interstate 44 within Missouri; and

(17)  Harriett Woods Memorial Highway in St. Louis County.

SPECIAL LICENSE PLATES

The substitute:

(1)  Authorizes the following special license plates:

(a)  Missouri Junior Golf Foundation;

(b)  Navy Cross;

(c)  I Have A Dream;

(d)  National Wild Turkey Federation;

(e)  United States Olympic Committee;

(f)  American Red Cross;

(g)  National Rifle Association;

(h)  Pony Express; and

(i)  Women Veterans;

(2)  Specifies that the annual contribution of an emblem-use
authorization fee for the Breast Cancer Awareness special license
plate must be made to the Department of Health and Senior



Services instead of the Friends of the Missouri Women’s Council;
and

(3)  Revises the provisions regarding the Cass County – The Burnt
District special license plate.  Currently, the distribution of
the required $25 annual contribution to the Cass County collector
for the emblem use authorization must be 80% to public safety and
20% to the county parks and recreation department.  The
substitute changes the distribution to 70% to public safety, 15%
to the Cass County Historical Society, and 15% to the county
parks and recreation department.  The substitute specifies that
prior to the issuance of the specialty personalized plate, the
Department of Revenue must be in receipt of an application as
prescribed by the department director and be accompanied by a
list of at least 200 potential applicants, the proposed art
design for the specialty plate, and an application fee not to
exceed $5,000.  The plate cannot be redesigned unless the
organization pays the department director in advance for all
redesigned plate fees.

BREAST CANCER TRUST FUND

The substitute specifies that contributions made to the Breast
Cancer Trust Fund must be distributed by the Director of the
Department of Revenue to the Department of Health and Senior
Services instead of the Friends of the Missouri Women’s Council. 

FISCAL NOTE:  Estimated Net Cost on General Revenue Fund of Less
than $100,000 in FY 2013, FY 2014, and FY 2015.  Estimated Net
Income on Other State Funds of $0 or Less than $100,000 in FY
2013, FY 2014, and FY 2015.  

PROPONENTS:  Supporters say that these namings and license plate
designations are important and will provide deserved recognition.

Testifying for the bill were Senator Goodman; and Missouri
Bicycle Federation.

OPPONENTS:  There was no opposition voiced to the committee.
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